
 

Knightworks 
K n i g h t s  o f  C o l u m b u s    -    F r .  M a u r i c e  J .  W o l f e  C o u n c i l  1 1 3 7 2  

Abingdon,  M a r y l a n d  

J a n u a r y  2 0 2 0  V o l u m e  2 2  I s s u e  3  
 

 

Grand Knight’s Message 
“Volunteer- Time, Talent, and Treasure” 

 
Brothers All, 

 
We have come to the half way point of the Fraternal Year and I like to thank you all for your support 
during my tenure as the Grand Knight.  We have accomplished a great deal for the parish and the 
community through the success of Bingo and Tootsie Roll Campaign with the help of both the men 
and Ladies Auxiliary.   
 

With the direction of Larry Shannahan, Membership has added 5 new Knights to the council and we have an opportunity 
on the weekend of January 11th, and 12th to share our message with the parish to help other men join our order. Within 
membership we also need to retain our current Knights, so if you have had a member that hasn’t attended a function or 
a meeting in sometime, reach out to invite them  to our next meeting in January.  I’m looking for volunteers for a 
retention committee to help reach out to Knights that haven’t attended a meeting or function to reconnect with the 
council.  
 
We will have an Admissions Degree that will be judged by the State on January 20th at Kilduff Hall and I would ask that 
each Knight attend for support and also ask a Catholic gentleman that you know to consider joining the Knights.   
 
Some of the items that we need to work on as we turn the calendar to a new year is filling the position of Recorder for 
the council.  This is a very important position for the flow of the council but it is also a very easy task to complete at our 
scheduled meetings, so if you reflected on becoming more involved in the council this is great way to start that process.  
 
We have committed to having a Hospitality Room in conjunction with the other three councils in our District at the State 
Convention in May 2020 and we will be sharing more details of this as the process develops.   
Thank you to Lee Eder and his Pit Crew for providing the parishioners with the sustenance of Beef/Ham/Turkey 
sandwiches during the Ravens run to the playoffs and beyond.  They have a system that shows what a team can 
accomplish successfully. 
 
I mentioned earlier that the Bingo revenue continues to provide us with the necessary resources to help the parish and 
the community.  Specifically, in relation to Bingo, I would like to thank Larry Shannahan and his Bingo Team of 
volunteers for all they have done this year with the new processes that they have implemented and how that function 
has grown.   At the Middle of 2020, Larry will be stepping down from the Bingo Czar position and we need someone to 
step in to his position prior to that date to learn the ropes.  If interested please contact Larry or myself. We have 
committed to hold the council Christmas party on January 25th at 510 Johnny’s from 6:30 – 11:00 PM and need your 
RSVP’s so we can provide an accurate count to the restaurant and start to collect the $25.00 per person. 
I wish you all a Happy and Healthy New Year for 2020! 

 
Vivat Jesus 
J. Michael Walsh III, Grand Knight  



 

 

 
 

SUPREME KNIGHT      Carl Anderson 
 

STATE DEPUTY          Dale W. Trott 

 
DISTRICT DEPUTY    J. Michael Novak, PGK 

 

COUNCIL OFFICERS 

Associate Chaplain     Deacon Jim Sullivan 

Grand Knight              Mike Walsh 

Deputy Grand Knight  Steve Herpel 
Chancellor                  Jay Trembley 

Warden                       Jim Hetmanski 

Financial Secretary     Phil Pfarr 
Treasurer          Brian O’Conner PGK  

    Recorder    Vacant 

    Lecturer   Keith Marchiano PGK    

    Advocate   Lee Eder, PGK 
    Guards        John Young 

Larry O’Toole 

Robert Muhl 
James Dawson 

1st Year Trustee  Larry Shannahan, PGK 

2nd Year Trustee  Mike Georgulas, PGK 
3rd Year Trustee  Keith Arndt, PGK 

 

PROGRAM DIRECTORS AND CHAIRMEN 

Program Director  Steve Herpel 

Membership                  Larry Shannahan, PGK 

Faith Activities  Oscar Molina 
Family/Youth  Stephen J Buddenbohn 

Community Activities Jeff Merlette 

Life Activities  John Young 

 

PAST GRAND KNIGHTS 

 

Ed Colvin, Ray Traube, Bob Hoguet, Mike 
Georgulas, Frank Tumminelo, Rich Sosna, Bill 

Hengemihle, Mike Mall, Dan Samis, Bill Elliott, 

Lee Eder, Dan Trout, Keith Marchiano; Gregory 
Ward, Larry Shannahan, Mike Novak, Keith 

Arndt 

 
LADIES AUXILIARY Denise Walsh  

 

INSURANCE REPRESENTATIVE 

Edward A. O’Keefe CLU, ChF

 

Associate Chaplain’s Report 

  
Another New Year 

 

Another year has come and gone and once again we make New Year resolutions, try 
to live better lives, and, hopefully, accomplish the change we need to become closer 
to God.  Sounds redundant, doesn’t it?  Maybe that’s because we need to hear it over 
and over to really believe it.  It’s not easy to change.  We don’t like it.  We like to keep 
doing the same old, the same old way.  It’s comfortable.  We don’t have to think or 
do anything.  Just keep on going as we always have. 
 
The stage is set for us to respond to new commitments. Perhaps we need a 
commitment to place our trust in Jesus, to live as he lived, to give as he gave, and to 
love as he loved.  This might be the most difficult commitment we ever agree to.  Jesus challenges us to love 
those we love to hate; to forgive those we cannot forgive; to be kind, gentle, generous and true followers of 
him. Do we really believe or do we just entertain empty words and thoughts. Are we ready to change? Can we 
accept the challenge Jesus offers us, or are we going to be satisfied doing the same old thing the same old way 
day after day?   
 
I think we all know that being a committed follower of Jesus is not easy.  It takes everything we have.  The good 
news is we are not alone.  Jesus is ready to walk with us and help us fulfill what we commit to.  The time has 
come for us to move out of our comfort level and embrace the message he gives us.  It won’t be easy, but then, 
nothing worthwhile ever is. 
 
Peace and All Good! 
Deacon Jim 
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Program Director’s Report 

“What’s Going-on in Our Council” 

 

FROM THE PROGRAM DIRECTOR:  Steve Herpel, (M) 443-987-5621 
E-Mail olmchssoccer@yahoo.com 
      HAPPY NEW YEAR!  WELCOME 2020!  We have just completed 
one of the most beautiful moments in our church year with the birth of 
our Savior, the Lord Jesus Christ. I just hope and wish we can keep that 
Christian feeling the year round.  Let’s try to maintain our Christmas 
spirit and goodwill towards all men and women through 2020 and come 
together in a spirit of unity in our great country.   
 
      Officially we will be completing the first half of our fraternal year with many activities still to be 
supported (Please ensure you look at our three-month calendar) as we complete the 2020 half of our 
fraternal year.  Be a part of the action and the fun supporting activities you might enjoy.  We need all 
hands on deck for the rest of the year.   
 
      Our second quarter reports are now behind us and I want to thank my activity directors for 
completing their required obligations and submitting timely reports.  The District Deputy thanks you as 
well! It is now full speed ahead in the third quarter and as you can see by our three-month calendar, 
we will be busy.  But as always it will be fun and exciting sharing these times with our Brothers and 
our Ladies in helping our Church, Community, Youth & Families, and Life itself.  We want to “Make A 
Difference” in our surrounding environment we live in.  
 
      Thank you to all the Knights, Ladies, Parish members and the Community at large for your support 
to our third annual Wreaths Across America in our own back yard on the St. Francis de Sales campus 
cemetery.  We had the largest turn out for this event we have ever had.  I believe all will agree the 
event paid tribute to the men and women that served in our military and now reside in our grave yard. 
 
      Special thanks to Brother Knight Bill Hengemihle for running our “Keeping Christ In Christmas” 
program and bringing back the sales of the Knights of Columbus Christmas cards. A job well done. 
  
      Pit Beef, Ham & Turkey was a success this season. Our “Meat Team” once again put forth a 
stellar effort to satisfy your hunger with a tasty and juicy sandwich on the Sundays that the Ravens’ 
games started at 1:00 PM. Their “home cooking” profits support our charity funds. Many thanks to the 
Ladies and Knights that provided their services, time and effort to this worthwhile event.  
 
      Volunteers are always needed for Bingo held on the second and fourth Fridays of the month. 
Bingo is one of our main fundraisers with the church and our council doing a 50-50 split. 
      God’s Blessing to All. 
 
COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES DIRECTOR:   Jeff Merlette, (443) 252-0207, jeffreymerlette@gmail.com 
FAITH ACTVITIES DIRECTOR: Oscar Molina, (954) 328-5168, scrmol@att.net 
FAMILY & YOUTH ACTIVITIES DIRECTOR:  Steve Buddenbohn, (443) 895-0374  
sbuddenbohn@aol.com 
LIFE ACTIVITIES DIRECTOR:  John Young, (443) 760-7947, jryoung2807@outlook.com 

 
 
Fun events and activities in your Council!! Join in on the Fun!!! 

mailto:jeffreymerlette@gmail.com
mailto:scrmol@att.net
mailto:sbuddenbohn@aol.com
mailto:jryoung2807@outlook.com
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=1530820853608356&set=a.150859218271200.26484.100000413679186&type=3&source=11&referrer_profile_id=100000413679186
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       What’s Been Happening 

K of C Christmas Bingo 

 

Christmas Social 
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Wreathes Across America 
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Ladies Christmas Social 
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January Membership Report 
 
Hello Brothers of the Fr. Wolf Council 
 
I trust that Christ will bless you and your families with a very Merry Christmas and a healthy 
and holy New Year. 
 
As of December 1, 2019, our council has 284 members.  We have had 5 brothers to join the Fr. 
Wolfe Council since July 1.  Our Star Council goal is 19 new members and 7 insurance 
members.  As such, we still have a good bit of work remaining to meet this goal.  If you know 
of a practical catholic over 18 years old that may have interest in joining our council, please 
ask him and refer his name to me for follow up. 
 

There are several important dates on our membership calendar.  We will be sponsoring a church membership drive the 
first weekend in January, January 4 & 5.  Following this drive, we will have a Candidate meeting on Tuesday Jan 7 in 
Knights Hall. 
 
Our 1st degree will be held on January 20th in Kilduff Hall and this will be followed by a 2nd degree on January 21st in 
Kilduff Hall.  The 1st degree will be judged by the state on January 20th so it would be great if we have a significant 
number of members attend.   The 2nd degree team will be certified by the State on January 21st.  It would also be great if 
we had a few brother attend this as well. 
 
I’d like to thank each member of our council for your membership and support throughout the past year.  I look forward 
to several members asking a catholic gentlemen to become a Knight and passing on his name to me. 
 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. 
 
Thanks for your support! 
  

Larry Shannahan  
Membership Director  
(443) 928-9393  
lshannahan@comcast.net 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:lshannahan@comcast.net
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Ladies Auxiliary Report 
Knights of Columbus Ladies 

Quarterly Newsletter Submission 
 
 

Submitted by/Date: Denise Walsh/December 27
th

, 2018 

 

It’s the time of year to reflect and give thanks!  Here are some highlights of our last quarter events with the 
Ladies Auxiliary.  
 
Our “Box of Joy” fund raiser was a huge success.  Neo’s Pizza sponsored SFdS’s by giving us 20% on all one day 
orders.  We raised $150 which helped offset the cost of shipping the boxes.  After that event we collected “Wish 
List” items from our church family.  We received an overwhelming response.   Our parishioners’ generosity and 
Council Members time packed 54 boxes that blessed children living in extreme poverty in the Dominican 
Republic, Haiti, and Guatemala. The packing took place at the Ladies Auxiliary Monthly meeting on Monday, 
October 21st.  The extra donations were given to the SFdS Outreach program which blessed children in our 
church and Harford County area as they hosted a Christmas with Santa Breakfast.  Such an exciting time for all 
children around the holiday.   
 
On Saturday November 2nd some of our ladies participated in the Memorial Mass sponsored by the KofC Men’s 
Council.  It was a heartwarming and moving Mass and our Ladies were thrilled to represent men and women of 
the Knights of Columbus and our church who have passed on.    
 
Our 6th annual Lady’s Auxiliary Holiday Luncheon Bingo took place on Saturday, November 16th.  This Bingo 
raised $11,674.22!!!  This is almost $2,377.00 more than last year!  What a fantastic day and huge 
success!!!  Thank you to Connie Piotrowski for serving as the Chair, and our committee Leads – Susan Molina, 
Diane Traube, and Debbie Sosna who supported Connie in running this event.  Thank you to all who supported 
by donating, sponsoring, promoting, helping and playing.   By your love and participation our Budget is fulfilled 
and we can help so many in our church and surrounding area charities.  Thank you! 
 
At our November 18th meeting we invited the Men’s Council to join us in Kilduff Hall as we hosted a fabulous 
guest speaker, Mary “Kilduff” Klein who spoke so eloquently about her Grandfather, Eugene J Kilduff’s legacy at 
SFdS’s  and how “Kilduff Hall” got its name.   Mary was such a pleasure and we all enjoyed her speech and her 
donated picture of her Grandfather and SFdS’s Pastor Father Wolfe.  We are framing it and placing it with Mary’s 
speech in Kilduff Hall very soon.  Thank you again Mary!  It meant so much to all of us.   
 
A big thank you to Pat Shannahan, Barbie Krizan and Cynthia Santiago for hosting a wonderful December Social 
for our Ladies Auxiliary.  Great food, beautiful decorations, a fun gift exchange and the best friendship around.  
What a way to bring in the Holidays.   
  
Our next meeting is January 20th in the Knights Hall at 7:15pm.  As always, we welcome all ladies of the parish.  
Join us as we serve the Church, Community, Youth, Council, and Family.  We hope you have a blessed holiday 
season!  
 

 

 

[Photo courtesy of Historian Connie Piotrowski]   
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District Deputy’s Report 
 

Worthy Brothers. I bring you greetings from our State Deputy, Dale W. Trott and the 

Maryland State Council.  First, I hope everyone enjoyed their celebration of Christmas 

with family and friends and that your New Year will be filled with Health, Happiness 

and Prosperity. As we start a New Year, let us all start at home by sharing meals with 

family and friends, praying together and keeping the principles of Fr. McGivney alive. 

  
Secondly, I would like to thank everyone who participated in the many activities held during the holiday season 

(i.e. The Laying of Wreaths to Honor Our Departed Veterans, Journey Around St Francis de Sales, etc.) and 

making these programs a great success for your council. 

 

I know that you have been busy working on membership through the Delta Church Program but remember 

every activity you hold is an opportunity to recruit a new brother Knight. It is our duty to ask every Catholic 

gentleman to share what we as knights have and enjoy. 

 

Finally, as we enjoy this Holiday Season, let’s not forget the less fortunate.  Sponsor an activity that will bring 

some happiness to those who need a helping hand. 

 

Dale Trott, the State Council as well as Janet and myself wish you and your families a Happy, Healthy and 

Prosperous New Year.  Please remember to give thanks to Our Lord.   God Bless. 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

J. Michael Novak DD 

District #27 

 



 

 

 
10 

Reflections from MD State Council 

 

Reflections 
Lawrence P. Grayson 

 
Stand and Be Counted 

Friday, January 24th 
 

In America, and indeed throughout the world, there is a diminishing respect for life in all its stages.  As a 

society, we prevent its beginning, manipulate the elements of conception, create life in a laboratory and 

extinguish it in the name of research, destroy the child in the womb from the first moments of development 

through partial (and occasionally full) birth, condone the taking of one’s own life, and assist others to 

exterminate themselves.  These acts are justified with terms like mercy, choice, tolerance, and personal rights, 

which mask the selfishness, materialism, lack of self-control and disregard for others that actually exist.  This 

all-out offensive against life brings the nation closer to being permeated by and accepting of a “culture of 

death.” 

Every January 22 or thereabouts, for the past 47 years, since 

the U.S. Supreme Court legalized abortion, Catholics 

and people of other religious persuasions have joined in the 

National March for Life to try to stir the conscience 

of the country to the consequences of this ruling.  From 

the time of the decision in Roe v. Wade in 1973, more than 60 

million children in the United States have been killed in the 

womb.  What a tragedy of epic proportions – 60 million 

children destined to be born in the image and likeness of 

God, destroyed by acts of their mothers’ free will and 

abetted by an infrastructure of death. 

While abortion is the most heinous attack on life, it is not 

the only one.  A reverence for life is assaulted through 

euthanasia, suicide, sterilization, homosexual acts, in vitro fertilization, embryonic stem cell research, and 

contraception.  Each is an affront to man’s role as God’s partner in the fulfillment of creation through “pro-

creating” in marriage other humans to “know, love, and serve God in this life, and to be happy with him in the 

next.” 

Euthanasia, whether it is forced for eugenic purposes as in the Holocaust, or for the convenience of others as in 

the case of Terri Schiavo’s starvation and dehydration, or is voluntary – which is only a palatable way to 

describe permissive suicide – is a declaration that some lives are not worth living.  It says that the utility of 

one’s life is to be judged solely by material considerations, without recognition that man possesses a divinely-

instilled dignity, regardless of one’s age, physical or mental condition. 

Every human life, from conception to natural death, has value.  When we ignore the spiritual, decisions about 

abortion, euthanasia and suicide rest on social, economic and similar temporal factors, which can always be 

judged unusual enough or serious enough to outweigh competing materialistic considerations and allow the 

termination of a life.  This is the case with the use of embryonic stem cells, whether for research or therapeutic 

purposes.  In order to obtain the stem cells, human embryos are created and destroyed, which disregards the life 

that exists and violates respect for human dignity.  No intended good for others can justify the taking of a 

human life, even if it is in the first stages of development. 

While abortion, euthanasia and suicide destroy life, contraception and sterilization prevent life.  The latter are 
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an abdication of responsibility for personal actions, and allow free reign to one’s sexual urges.  They promote 

promiscuity with impunity.  Contraception removes the fear that may deter fornication and adultery, behaviors 

which destroy the family, the basic unit of society.  Youths and unmarried adults who are sexually active cannot 

be expected to discard upon marriage habits of libidinous behavior acquired before their vows.  Contraception 

also is the precursor of abortion.  When artificial means of preventing birth fails, the next step is to terminate the 

life before it becomes viable. 

Contraception, sterilization, in vitro fertilization, and the redefinition of marriage to include homosexual unions 

all violate God’s commands for marriage.  In Genesis, it is written: “Therefore a man shall leave his father and 

his mother, and cling to his wife, and the two shall become one flesh,” and again, “Be fruitful and multiply.”  In 

accord with these decrees, marriage has two purposes, unitive and generative, that is, to conjoin a man and 

woman in a lifelong commitment as husband and wife through a complete giving of each to the other, and for 

them to procreate and educate their children. 

Homosexual unions, contraception and sterilization all violate the generative aspect of marriage.  They are 

means of preventing birth from the union of a man and a woman.  In vitro fertilization, in contrast, discards the 

unitive aspect.  As stated in the Catechism of the Catholic Church, it “entrusts the life and identity of the 

embryo into…the domination of technology over the origin and destiny of the human person.”  It tries to give 

life to children without the complete giving of a husband and a wife, each to the other.  Further, in its 

application in vitro fertilization requires multiple embryos to be created.  In a businesslike approach, only the 

most viable ones are implanted, while the others, each of which is the beginning of a life, are discarded or 

frozen for future use. 

One must not only abstain from these many anti-life activities, but must oppose them as acceptable practices in 

society.  Tolerance in these matters is not a virtue.  Tolerance only encourages these practices, and others, to 

proliferate.  Planned Parenthood of Indiana, for example, marketed gift certificates during the Christmas season 

several years ago that could be used for contraceptive services, examinations, medications and abortions.  

LeRoy Carhart, the Maryland-based, late-term abortionist, offers women remembrances of their aborted babies.  

The destruction of life is viewed as an admissible commercial activity. 

Not bringing one’s faith into establishing public policy and a culture that repudiates immoral, anti-life acts is 

implicitly acknowledging that these behaviors are socially acceptable and that they are no more right or wrong 

than restraint from these practices. 

As Catholics, and as Knights of Columbus, we should work to protect and strengthen the family, promote 

personal responsibility and accountability for one’s actions, and renew in society a reverence for life in all its 

stages, from conception to natural death.  We must help to create a reverence for and a culture of life.  Join your 

brother Knights on the Mall in Washington, DC on January 24 for the National March for Life.  Stand and be 

counted. 

* * * * *  

January 2020 
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Insurance Advisor’s Report 

 
Edward O’Keefe, CLU, ChFC, CASL, FICF, LUTCF 

 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS LAUNCHES TWO WHOLE 
LIFE INSURANCE PRODUCTS 

CORE MARKET EXPECTED TO BE THOSE WHO SEEK 
AFFORDABLE, PERMANENT PROTECTION THAT BUILDS CASH 

VALUE AND LEAVES A FINANCIAL LEGACY. 

NEW HAVEN, Conn. – Knights of Columbus (“K of C”), a Fortune 1000 insurer with more than $25 billion in 
assets, announced today that it has launched two more permanent life insurance products in The Knights 
Advantage Series in the U.S. and Canada: Limited Pay Whole Life and Single Premium Whole Life. 

Both the Limited Pay Whole Life and the Single Premium Whole Life plans offer a guaranteed death benefit as 
well as cash values with the opportunity for additional growth if future dividends are earned. Dividends are 
not guaranteed, but are distributed to policyholders, as there are no stockholders. 

Ron Franzluebbers, senior vice president and chief actuary, said: “These new whole life products will be 
competitive additions to our life insurance product portfolio, providing access to all the benefits of whole life 
insurance, including guaranteed cash valuesi and death benefits, at an affordable cost. Offering a strong 
portfolio of products allows our agents to best meet the needs of our clients, who can feel confident knowing 
that their life insurance protection is in the hands of an insurer with a long-term history of providing financial 
assistance.” 

Limited Pay Whole Life 
Limited Pay Whole Life policy allows the client flexibility to choose how many years to pay premiums, 
guaranteed and fixed at issue, subject to a five year minimum requirement. This unique product provides a 
lifetime level guaranteed death benefit with cash value that builds over time. There is also potential for 
additional death benefit and cash value growth if any dividends earned are used to purchase paid-up 
additional insurance. 

“The beauty of Limited Pay Whole Life, which will be our flagship whole life product,” added Franzluebbers “is 
the flexibility the client has at the time of sale to choose the premium payment period. A client can choose to 
pay for as few as five years, all the way to age 100, or any age in between. The initial payment flexibility is 
completely in the hands of the client and is a differentiator in the industry. After the payment period is 
complete, the policy is guaranteed to be paid-up with no further payments required. The product allows the 
client to customize the paid-up age of the policy to coordinate with their personal financial planning timeline.” 

Single Premium Whole Life 
The Single Premium Whole Life policy provides permanent life insurance protection that is guaranteed to be 
paid-up for life with just one premium payment. This product builds cash value and provides an income tax 
free death benefit that is guaranteed for life. It is eligible to earn dividends at the end of the first policy year. 
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“Single Premium Whole Life has a unique one-payment concept; the client makes one payment, which 
guarantees a death benefit, allowing the client to create an estate or legacy that can provide for survivors or 
to be donated to charity,” Franzluebbers stated. “It also has strong cash value growth potential over time.” 

Supreme News and Events 
 
 

A Yuletide story of the Knights of Columbus 

founder 

By Brian Caulfield12/23/2019 

It was an especially joyous occasion for Father Michael McGivney when he entered his boyhood church for 

Christmas celebrations in 1877. He was 25 years old, newly ordained, and ready to offer his first Solemn Mass 

before family members and friends at Immaculate Conception Church in his hometown of Waterbury, Conn. 

The popular young man, known for his winning manner and personal piety, was among his own people of Irish 

immigrants, including his mother, and first-generation Irish-Americans like himself and his siblings. Along with 

the joy of the event, there must have been a few nervous moments for the new priest as he celebrated for the 

first time the refined and elaborate rites of the solemn Latin Mass. 
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Though he was confident of his vocation, the path to the priesthood was far from simple for young McGivney. 

As the eldest of 13 children, he followed his father into factory life after completing school at age 13, working 

two years for a spoon manufacturer. The local pastor, however, encouraged him to consider the priesthood, and 

in 1868 young Michael took a train with a handful of other Waterbury teens to Quebec to begin studies at the 

College of St. Hyacinthe. It was his first time out of the country, but he felt at home with the idea of the 

priesthood. He continued his formation with the study of the classics at Niagara University’s Our Lady of 

Angels Seminary, where he played for the school’s Charter Oaks baseball team. In the fall of 1872, he returned 

to Canada to begin philosophy studies at St. Mary’s College Seminary in Montreal. 

But when Michael went home to Waterbury for the sad occasion of his father’s funeral in June 1873, his plans 

for priesthood were as unclear as his family’s finances. However, seeing the great potential in young 

McGivney, Hartford’s Bishop Francis McFarland provided a scholarship for him to study theology for four 

years at St. Mary’s Seminary in Baltimore, where he excelled. Michael J. McGivney was ordained Dec. 22, 

1877, in the Baltimore cathedral by Archbishop James Gibbons, who later became a cardinal. After ordination, 

Father McGivney embarked on the long trip to Waterbury, in central Connecticut, to offer his first solemn Mass 

– a hometown boy who made good in a growing American Church. 
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In the New Year, he would begin his ministry as a parish priest at St. Mary’s in New Haven, where he 

befriended a band of resourceful, energetic Irishmen and made plans for the formation of the Knights of 

Columbus. Today, he is a candidate for sainthood with his cause active at the Vatican. 

About the Author 

Brian Caulfield is vice-postulator for the canonization cause of Venerable Father McGivney. For more 

information about the cause and to sign up to receive a quarterly newsletter, visit fathermcgivney.org. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Special Intentions 

January 2020 
 
Keep in your prayers the following Brothers, family members and friends: 
 

Pat Brooks 
Walt Novak  
Norm Martin  
Charlie Duke  
Pat Glassman  
Cooper and Eric Young  
John and Sally Myers  
William Mosca and family 
  

 
  

 

http://www.fathermcgivney.org/en/index.html
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Pray for our country’s peace keepers serving around the world and first responders, 
especially the police officers. We pray that they may always be safe while protecting us in 
service to our country, state and county’s citizens.  Pray for our local priests & deacons 
and that more personnel will enter the Catholic vocations. Prayers for women 
contemplating abortion. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Three Month Planner 
 

    JANUARY 2020   

WED 1 HAPPY NEW YEAR'S DAY All Day 

MON 6 K of C General Meeting 7:30 PM 

FRI 10 Bingo Night @ the Hall 6:00 PM 

SAT 11 
MD K of C Mid-Year Mtg (Columbus Gardens, GK & 

DGK) 9:00 AM 

MON 13 K of C Officers' Meeting 7:30 PM 

THU 16 Fourth Degree Assembly Meeting (St. Ignatius Host) 7:30 PM 

MON 20 DR. MARTIN LUTHUR KING JR. DAY All Day 

MON 20 K of C Ladies Auxiliary Meeting 7:15 PM 

MON 20 K of C General Meeting (Admissions Degree Judging) 7:30 PM 

FRI 24 March For Life (Washington D.C.) TBD 

FRI 24 Bingo Night @ the Hall 6:00 PM 
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SAT 25 Council Christmas Party (510 Johnnies) TBD 

    FEBRUARY 2020   

MON 3 K of C General Meeting 7:30 PM 

MON 10 K of C Officers' Meeting 7:30 PM 

FRI 14 VALENTINE'S DAY (Don't Forget Your Sweetie) All Day 

FRI 14 Bingo Night @ the Hall 6:00 PM 

MON 17 K of C Ladies Auxiliary Meeting 7:15 PM 

MON 17 K of C General Meeting 7:30 PM 

THU 20 Fourth Degree Assembly Meeting (Mason Dixon Host) 7:30 PM 

FRI 21 Bingo Night @ the Hall 6:00 PM 

    MARCH 2020   

MON 2 K of C General Meeting 7:30 PM 

SUN 8 Day Light Savings Time Begins 2:00 AM 

MON 9 K of C Officers' Meeting 7:30 PM 

FRI 13 Bingo Night @ the Hall 6:00 PM 

MON 16 K of C Ladies Auxiliary Meeting 7:15 PM 

MON 16 K of C General Meeting 7:30 PM 

TUE 17 HAPPY SAINT PATRICK'S DAY All Day 

THU 19 
Fourth Degree Assembly Meeting (Long Green Valley 

Host) 7:30 PM 

FRI 27 Bingo Night @ the Hall 6:00 PM 

SUN 29 Fifth Sunday K of C Mass Attendance 11:00 AM 
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Sponsors Help Pay for Council Activities 

Please Patronize our Sponsors 
 

Lee Eder, FN, PGK 
 

Better Service = Better Results 

 

Search for your new home at: www.salebylee.com 

 
Email:  salebylee@comcast.net 
 

Cell:  410-591-1948 
Office: 410-803-0900 

 
 

Real Estate Agent for the Knights of  

http://www.salebylee.com/
mailto:salebylee@comcast.net
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Father Wolfe Council and the 
Families of St. Francis de Sales Parish 

 
Notary Public 

 
  

Kyocera Intelligence Mid-Atlantic 
 
Copiers, printers, managed IT services, document scanning, storage, management- your 
technology partner for your business! 
 
 
Mention this ad and 10% of your purchase will be donated to the Knights of Columbus Fr. 
Maurice J. Wolfe Charity Corporation 

 

Contact: Keith Marchiano at 410-937-4890 
kmarchiano@kyoceraintelligence.com 

www.KImidatlantic.com  

mailto:kmarchiano@kyoceraintelligence.com
http://www.kimidatlantic.com/

